County Park Commission Meeting July 1st, 2025
	The Board of Sheridan County Park Commissioners met at 8:30 a.m.  County Park Commissioners present were Tina Majors, Amanda Bott, Shannon Dieterle, Sandra Felchle and Roddy Schilling.  

	 Chairperson Majors called the meeting to order.  The minutes of the previous meeting was sent by mail and email.  It was moved by County Park Commissioner Dieterle to approve the minutes after changing the last name of Tina Bertsch to Tina Majors, seconded by County Commissioner Felchle.  Upon roll call vote – Dieterle – yes, Felchle – yes, Bott – yes, Schilling – yes, Majors – yes  Motion carried.

	The Auditor reported that GDCD has a 25% local matching grant available to apply for until September 1st.  Discussion of applying for playground equipment that Bott will look into further.  The Auditor also reported that the ND Federal Lands Highway Division pavement project from north McClusky road to Hoffer Lake Recreation area past the Rod Hill addition has been moved up to be obligated and advertised for this fall of 2025 with summer of 2026 construction season.  The board was questioning the speed limit and if the Bureau of Reclamation will help maintain the pavement in the future if completed.  Nathan Mascarenas, Project Manager with Central Federal Lands Highway Division was contacted by conference call on what the speed limit would be for sure that he will have to get back to us on.  Auditor Murray will contact the BOR first on cost share of future maintenance of pavement before the board decides to approve the ND FLAP acceptance letter.

	Samantha Roubal, Park Manager, reported on the County Park Dixon riding mower is on its last leg.  The JD mower is doing ok.  The board suggested to use the County Road crew’s Bad Boy riding lawn mower to get by this year.  A & G Trucking did chloride dust control spraying thru Hoffer Lake Recreation area.  Roubal stated extra park workers will be called upon only if needed.  The rip rap along the sidewall by north dock has collapsed that Garrison Diversion will be repairing it.  New Hoffer Lake Recreation Area pamphlets with new camping site amounts and map were made by the BOR and are available now.

	Amanda Bott reported on the thermometer playground fund raiser sign from Midwest Graphics, Anamoose, for $175.00 will be made soon and placed near the 4-H building with a lockbox nearby for donations to be dropped in.

	At this time the County Park budget for 2026 was considered.  It was moved by County Park Commissioner Felchle to approve $44,682.00 for the 2026 budget, seconded by County Commissioner Schilling . Upon roll call vote – Dieterle – yes, Felchle – yes, Schilling – yes, Bott - yes, Majors – yes  Motion carried.

	The County Commissioners invited the park board members to the County Employee picnic on July 16th at 6:00 p.m. at the Hoffer Lake Recreation Area.

	It was moved by County Commissioner Felchle to approve paying the following bills, seconded by County Commissioner Dieterle.    Upon roll call vote – Felchle – yes, Schilling – yes, Bott – yes, Dieterle – yes, Majors – yes   Motion carried.

A & G Trucking, $830.00; Bentz Supply Store, $143.74; Ecolab Pest, $89.04; US Flagpole Guy, $42.00; Verizon Wireless, $42.54; Visa, $599.98;

The next meeting will be held Tuesday, August 5th at 8:30 a.m.

The meeting adjourned.
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